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MINUTES OF 2005 AGM HELD AT MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB

WEDNESDAY 14th SEPTEMBER



PRESENT

President		T Mitchell�Vice President		S Beckton �Chairman 		J Tyrie – Guisborough Westgate  �Hon Secretary		R Cook - Ormesby�Hon Treasurer	  	N Jamieson - Stockton SC		 

Committee Members	A Barwick - Ormesby		J Hurst - Middlesbrough�			W Robinson - Yarm		S Turner - Stranton 		

			I Livesey – Acklam		P Young - Marske

			P Hensby – Marske		S Barwick – Young Players

A Evans – Brierton Community SC : D Hunter – Brinkburn : S Harvey – Eston, 

S Smith, B Watson - Yarm : A Barwick, L Barwick – Ormesby Westgate

J Bainbridge – Guisborough : T Krstin – Middlesbrough : P Whaley - Eaglescliffe

S Boyes, A Livingstone - Thornaby Pavilion & Billingham Synthonia



Jon Tyrie as Chairperson started the Meeting by expressing thanks to the Committee for all their hard work during the past year. 

 

1.	Apologies for Absence 

Committee Member : A Carter - Acklam.�H Hutchings – St Teresa’s Ladies & D Buck – Middlesbrough.     	



2.	Minutes of the previous AGM held 15 September 2004

Copies had been sent out to all Clubs following last year’s AGM. The minutes were also available on the Website. 

In item 5 – “Report of Presentation Dance” The statement ‘There was now £845.15 in the fund’ was incorrect. The figure should have been £616.20. The difference of £228.95 was the surplus from the 2003 Dance, which had been included twice in the Balance Sheet.

This was a result of moving the financial year from May-April to June-May in 2004. 

In App3 the Accumulated fund @30April2003 should have been £422.36 (not £651.31)

With this correction the Minutes were accepted as a true record and the original signed by the Chairperson. 



3.	Statement of accounts

	Details of the accounts for 2004/2005 season were distributed. The League had a balance of � 	£590.56. See Appendix 1 for details. � 	The October 2004 League Tournament made a loss of  £100.50. Income was down on last � 	season’s tournament, despite the fact that the entry fee was increased by 50p, due to a fewer � 	players taking part. For this tournament we had to pay to shuttles albeit at a discount.� 	Cost details are shown separately. See Appendix 2. 

 	The accounts have been reviewed and audited by the Management Committee at their � 	recent meeting. They were accepted by this meeting.�

4.	Report of Presentation Dance

	The secretary reported on the end of season Presentation Dance, held at the Synthonia 

Club on Friday 6th May. With 148 tickets sold this was the best dance yet. £447.90 was made on the event. Details of the Dance Fund were available to the meeting. 

As no donations had been made during the year, there was now £1064.10 in the Fund.

See Appendix 3 for details. 

The Secretary reminded the Meeting that the ‘Dance Fund’ is a separate entity. The fund is there to help in the development of badminton in the area. 



5.	Final League Tables

Copies of the 2004/2005 had been sent to all Club Match Secretaries at the end of the season. They were available on the Website. Additional copies were available at the meeting. 

The Secretary pointed out that teams had been deducted points for failure to send in score sheets and for teams conceding two or more matches.

In addition one team played 3 players, in their last match of the season, who were tied because they had played in three matches for higher teams. Although the team won the match, it was awarded to the opposition as a walkover.

The Tables were accepted by the Meeting.



6.	Formation of League Divisions 2004-2005

 	Mixed League



	Withdrawn teams:	Central 

	Additional teams:	Marske ‘G’, Guisborough Westgate ‘C’ and � 				Thornaby Pavilion & Billingham Synthonia ‘C’

 	Number of teams for 2005/06 = 32.  � 	

	In previous years, some Clubs have pulled their bottom teams, before the start of the season, � 	due to lack of players. Knowing that this could happen again this season, the Management � 	Committee was recommending keeping the division sizes similar to last season. � 	Therefore Four Divisions of A = 7, B = 8, C = 8, D = 9/8/7 was accepted by the Meeting.�

	The Secretary then went through the teams for each division. �

	Gents League

	Status Quo – no withdrawals or additions. Division sizes stay as A = 7, B = 7, C = 7



	The Secretary then went through the teams for each division. �







Ladies League�Withdrawn teams  :	Guisborough Westgate 

	Additional teams  :	None

	Number of teams for 2005/06 = 13.



	Although GWG had not entered a team, the Secretary was aware that this could change.� 	The Management Committee’s recommendation was 7 teams in Division ‘A’ & 6 teams in � 	Division ‘B’.

	The “Two up two down” Rule will apply for this season.

	The formation as proposed was accepted

 	The Secretary then went through the teams for each division. � 	�	The Secretary advised the Meeting that the Mixed Division Fixture Lists had been prepared � 	& would be emailed to Club Match Secretaries later that night. 



The Level Doubles League Fixture Meeting had been set for Wednesday 28th September @ Middlesbrough BC starting @ 7pm.

Season starts Monday 10th October and ends Thursday 13th April. 



7.	Fixing of League Fee for 2005-2006

	As recommended in the Treasurer’s report, the League Fee remained at £2.00 per team.



8.	Update on the Development of Badminton in the Teesside area

	The Secretary gave the Meeting an update on the following topics.



	BADMINTON England Whole Sport Plan (WSP)

	The main driving force behind this Government initiative, through Sport England, is to � 	increase participation in Sport, especially amongst the young.

	Due to not getting the maximum grant requested, BADMINTON England will only be � 	funding 12 full-time (37 hours per week) and 14 part-time (20 hours per week) BDO � 	positions.

Tees Valley has been allocated a part-time position. The job has been advertised locally & nationally. In the meantime Roger Cook has been asked to carry on in post until a successful handover to the new appointee.



BADMINTON England Club Accreditation Programme.

	The reason behind this initiative is to ensure that Clubs, who have young people as � 	members, are committed to becoming Quality Badminton Clubs. These Clubs will be � 	accessible and welcoming to everyone. They will allow more young people to play and � 	develop their sporting talent. As a result young people will feel a sense of belonging which � 	will result in them staying in the sport as adults.

 	Accreditation covers four key sections. These are:-� 		The Playing Programme.� 		Duty of Care and Child Protection.� 		Sports Equity & Ethics.� 		Club Management.� 	One of the WSP Targets is to get 60 Silver Clubs by March 2006. (18 as of 6th September).

	In order to achieve this target (and possible future targets in years to come) BADMINTON � 	England are looking to have 50% of Affiliated Clubs Registered and 50% of those Clubs � 	working towards Silver Club status.  



	PESSCL – Junior Clubs & School Sports Link

	Another WSP target is to increase the number of links between Junior Badminton Clubs and � 	Schools. In the past, although pupils have taken part in Badminton in their PE lessons, there� 	have been limited connections to outside clubs, for them to pursue the sport further.



	BADMINTON COMMUNITY SPORTS COACH

In order to get into Primary Schools, TBCA through Tees Valley Sport has been granted �funding for a part-time Badminton Community Sports Coach. This advert for this post has been delayed until after the appointment of the new BDO. 



	YONEX VOLUNTEER AWARDS.

BADMINTON England is requesting applications for the Yonex Volunteers of the Year � 	2005 & Yonex Young Volunteer Of the Year 2005. The period to be covered is December � 	2004 to October 2005. Presentations at All England Championships in January 2006.

Information available on BE Website.

Dave Knights from Marske BC was runner-up in the 2004 Awards. 

In addition Dave was recognised in this year’s Tees Valley Sport’s “Sport Volunteer” Awards.

Dave has also been nominated by BADMINTON England for Year of the Volunteer 2005 Award for Inspiration.     	 



9.	Rule Changes�	The proposed Rule Changes had been sent out to all Club Match Secretaries with the � 	information about this AGM. In addition the information had been made available on the � 	website. 

The Secretary went through the note titled “Rule Changes Approved at Management � 	Committee Meeting 4th May 2005” 



As stated at the 2004 AGM, the League will be changing its name.

Paragraph 13 from the 2004 AGM Minutes, states: -

“The Secretary explained to the meeting that over the last few months he has been trying, unsuccessfully as it has so far proved, to find a major sponsor for Badminton in the Tees Valley Area. At the same time he was looking to change the name of the League to reflect the fact that the region was now known as the Tees Valley. (With Darlington joining Teesside, the area is now known as Tees Valley. Cleveland County no longer exists.) Consequently for next season (2005/06) we would be known as (Name of Sponsor) Tees Valley Badminton League. This was accepted by the Meeting. To conform to the rules, this will require an official approval at the next AGM.”



At the beginning of the year, Tees Active Ltd, who manage the sports facilities in the Stockton area on behalf of the Council, offered to sponsor the TBCA Junior Badminton Tournament that was run in April at Thornaby Pavilion. This proved to be successful.



During the summer, the Secretary had further discussions with Tees Active Ltd and a sponsorship deal was reached, where they would provide the courts free of charge for the Junior Tournaments over the next three years. (Up to April 2008). Based on a commercial rate of £1,100 per day, this equates to £3,000 of sponsorship per year in kind.

Although this is aimed at children and junior clubs, the League should benefit in the long run, due to an increase in players. 

The Secretary had hoped to get this Sports Matched £ for £. Unfortunately due to the Northern Area Manager not being available, discussions with Sports Match were delayed. 



The Secretary then went on to explain that unfortunately, because Tees Active Ltd is a non-profit making organisation, Sports Match could not support an application from us, even though they were very supportive of our plans. 

Having already agreed the details of the Sponsorship with Tees Active Ltd, the Secretary had already sent out letters with the new name of the League.

The extra money from Sports Match was to be used to help promote badminton in all schools, provide more and better qualified coaches, with the result that there is a significant increase in participation levels of children of all ages playing badminton.

Whilst the aims are still the same, we will have to achieve them with very little money.

 

The League will now be known as the Tees Active Badminton League.

This will mean changing Rule 1 and references made to the League in the Equal Opportunities Policy.   



	The Meeting voted for the rule change.



Rule 31 to include statement, that for matches played in April, score sheets must be in the hands of the LMS within 5 days of the end of the season. This is because a number of score sheets for matches played in April were ‘late’.

Rule 31 will read: -

	Each Club is responsible for sending a properly completed match score sheet, signed by the 	Home and Away Captains, to the League Match Secretary. For all matches played during	any calendar month, the score sheets must be in the hands of the League Match Secretary � 	by 5th of the following month. For all matches played during April, the score sheets must � 	 be in the hands of the League Match Secretary within 5 days of the end of the season. � 	Failure to comply will result in the offending team losing three points for that match. �

	The Meeting voted for the rule change

	

Rule 38 to have ‘email’ added as method of corresponding to Clubs.

For the last two seasons the League Secretary has sent information, where possible, by email.

Consequently the rules need to reflect this.

Rule 38 will read: -

	Any notice, which is required to be given to members, shall be deemed to be sufficiently � 	given, if sent by email and/or post, to Club Match Secretaries.



The Meeting voted for the rule change



References to BAofE will be changed to BADMINTON England. �BAofE rebranded itself in March 2005. 

References to Yorkshire County Badminton Association will be changed to Yorkshire Badminton Association.

	YCBA & YSBA have agreed to merge and as from 1st September 2005, the new � 	organisation will be known as Yorkshire Badminton Association.								                   

	The Meeting voted for the rule changes



As stated in the Agenda, sent out mid August, the Secretary informed the Meeting of an additional rule that we needed to include in this year’s Rules.

 

New Rule 42 to have the following statement, as requested by BADMINTON England.�“The League agrees to adopt the BADMINTON England Child Protection policy and Implementation Procedures.�All individual members, by affiliating to BADMINTON England through their Clubs, are �deemed to have read, understood and assented to the BADMINTON England Code of Ethics and Conduct and as such recognise and adhere to the principles and responsibilities in these documents.”		�

For clarification, the document to be read is the four-page A4 document, titled 

“Child protection policy and procedures”, which has been sent to all clubs in their Affiliation Packages.



The Meting voted to include the above statement in our Rules.



Consequently Old Rule 42 will become Rule 43	



	As 14 days notice had been given prior to this AGM, the above Rule Changes will be adopted with immediate effect.



	The Secretary then went on to discuss the proposal of an additional rule, which if approved would be applied for the start of the 2006-07 Season.



		“Any Club who has under 18year olds playing for their teams in the League must, at� 	a minimum, be registered for the BADMINTON England Club Accreditation � 	Programme. Ideally Clubs should have attained Badminton Silver Club status, which � 	is equivalent to Sport England Clubmark.”



The Secretary explained that the original proposal stated “Juniors (under 19 years old)” but at the last Management Committee Meeting, Jackie Hurst pointed out that in law, a young person is defined as being under 18 years.

	This was confirmed, as the BADMINTON England “Child Protection Policy & � 	Implementation Procedures in Badminton” document states:

	“A young person is recognised as being under the age of 18 years.”

	(Children’s Act 1989 definition.) 



	The Secretary informed the Meeting that during the Management Committee Meeting held � 	last week, some Committee Members, whilst agreeing to the principle of the rule, felt the � 	use of the word “must” was harsh. A suggestion had been made that the wording should be:

	“It is strongly recommended that any Club who has under 18 year olds playing for their � 	teams, should be registered ……..” 	

	However both the Chairperson & Secretary expressed the view, that the rule if written this � 	way would be 	weak and therefore of no value. With respect to the principles of Child � 	Protection, the new Rule 42 above covered the requirements.

	The Secretary explained further that it was not mandatory for all Clubs, but only those � 	Clubs who have under 18 year olds playing in their teams. If Clubs did not want to include � 	juniors, then the rule did not apply.

The Secretary added that BADMINTON England was not asking for this rule to be applied. It was a personal thing that he felt strongly about. His view was that any Club who have under 18 year olds playing should be Registered on the BE Club Accreditation Programme. 

However Sue Sutton, BADMINTON England’s National Development Director was very supportive of the Rule. As usual, we are ahead of the game. She could see a time when organisations will have to go down this or a similar track. 	



	Tony Evans, who was in full support of the Rule, asked what would happen if Clubs didn’t � 	comply. The Secretary stated that they would be expelled. He explained that we have a rule� 	that Clubs and Players must be affiliated to their County Associations and BADMINTON � 	England, otherwise they would be expelled. This new rule would be similarly applied. 



	The Meeting agreed to the new rule being included at the start of the 2006/07 season.





	The Secretary continued by adding a reminder to Clubs of some of the existing Rules.



Clubs with more than one team in a Division must play each other in the first period in each half of the season”



ALL players in a Club need to be affiliated to BADMINTON England and their County, irrespective of which club they pay their affiliation fee through.

ALL players, playing in the League must be Registered with the League, via the League Match Secretary. 



In addition the Secretary requested that all Clubs should remind their players of the serving rules. Particular attention should be paid to the following: -



Some part of both feet of the server and receiver must remain in contact with the surface of the court in a stationary position until the service is delivered.



The server’s racket shall initially hit the base of the shuttle while the whole of the shuttle is below the server’s waist.



The shaft of the server’s racket at the instant of hitting the shuttle shall be pointing in a downward direction to such an extent that the whole of the head of the racket is discernibly below the whole of the server’s hand holding the racket.



Once the players have taken their positions the first forward movement of the server’s racket head is the start of the service.



The service is delivered when, once started, the shuttle is hit by the server’s racket or the shuttle lands on the floor



10.	Election of Officers 

 	a.	President			E Mitchell

	b.	Vice-President			S Beckton	

	c.	Chairperson			J Tyrie

	d.	Hon. Secretary			R Cook

	e.	Hon. Match Secretary		R Cook

	f.	Hon. Treasurer		N Jamieson�

11.	Election of Management Committee	

	All the Committee Members were prepared to carry on & were re-elected. � 	J Hurst, A & S Barwick, A Carter, I Livesey, W Robinson, S Turner, P Hensby & P Young. � 	

12.	Dates of Tournaments

	The local CC&DBL Tournament will be held Monday 3rd to Friday 7th October at � 	Middlesbrough.

	Entry Forms have been emailed to Club Secretaries & forms were available at the meeting.



	Club Mixed Doubles Competition. � 	This competition will be run during the season, based on last season’s format for the � 	Ian Ellis Memorial Trophy. Rules and Entry Forms have been emailed/sent to Club � 	Secretaries. Ian Livesey will be running this competition.



13.	Any Other Competent Business�There was no other business to discuss.



	Roger Cook - Hon Secretary
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PRESIDENT      Dr W E A Mitchell
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CHAIRPERSON	 HON SECRETARY & MATCH SECRETARY	     HON TREASURER      
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TREASURER’S REPORT FOR SEASON 2004-2005.





INCOME                                                 

Brought Forward                                   

Subscriptions                                         

Interest                                                       

 ___       

TOTAL              �£    p

658.36

130.00

6.58

______

794.94

��EXPENDITURE                                        

Your Sport Computer Programme             

DCBA Subscription                                   

Stamps                                                        

Loss on Mixed Doubles Competition          

Engraving – Divisional Trophies               

Loss on League Tournament                        

Excess Income/Expenditure         

______

TOTAL             �£    p

29.95

25.00

13.02

9.51

26.40

100.50

590.56

_____

794.94

��



Income = £136.58	     Expenditure = £204.38    



Net Loss on 2004/2005 Season = £67.80





Recommend League Fee same at £2.00 per Team







R N Jamieson – Hon League Treasurer





Accounts Audited by :-               R H Cook	          and 	        J Tyrie





APPENDIX 2





	CLEVELAND COUNTY AND DISTRICT BADMINTON LEAGUE

	     









�OPEN  and  HANDICAPPED

AMERICAN LOCAL TOURNAMENT

MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB

4th  -  8th  OCTOBER  2004���

SPONSORED BY HIGMAN SPORTS   -   YONEX



 Tournament Referee  :      Mr R H Cook		 





	Entries			£248.00	£123.50   Cash    +    £124.50    Cheques 

		

	TOTAL INCOME	£248.00



		

	Hire of MTBC					£100.00  	5 Nights @ £30.00 per night.

									Less £50.00 for Plumbing & Cleaning Services.

	Shuttles					£105.00	12 doz @ £8.75 per doz.

	Shields						£  73.50

	Medals						£  17.50

	Ribbons					£    6.30  	

	Engraving Shields & Medals			£  25.20  	

	Engraving Trophies				£  21.00

	

	TOTAL EXPEND				£348.50



   	LOSS					 	£100.50





	



	

	Roger Cook



	20th May 2005























APPENDIX 3



Cleveland County & District Badminton League - Dance Fund

for the year to 31 May 2005



Presentation Dance 6th May 2005

  

Income				                        	   	    £			

Tickets (141 @ £5 + 7 @ £3)		      		           726.00

Raffle					      		           160.00

Sale of Surplus Food						   5.40

			          		      		           891.40

Expenditure

Ceilidh Band			 	      		           160.00

Pie & Peas 			 	      		           223.50

Hire of Hall			 	  		             60.00

					      		           443.50



Surplus on Dances 			      		           447.90





Income & Expenditure Account

Income 

Surplus on Dance 						228.95

								          .

Total Income							493.84



Expenditure



Total Expenditure						    0.00



Profit								447.90



Balance Sheet



	Accumulated fund @ 31 May 2004			616.20

	Profit 						            447.90

Accumulated fund @ 31 May 2005 	         1,064.10

	(Held by Billingham Synthonia BC)





A D Carter

31 May 2005







							








